TOWN OF FRISCO
PROCLAMATION OF APPRECIATION
COVID-19 PANDEMIC VOLUNTEERS

WHEREAS, the first case of COVID-19 in Colorado was identified in Summit County, Colorado on March 5,
2020; and

WHEREAS, 134 million people in the world, 31 million people in the United States, and 477k people in
Colorado have tested positive for COVID-19; and

WHEREAS, 2.9 million people in the world, 560k people in the United States, and 6,200 people in Colorado
have lost their lives to COVID-19; and

WHEREAS, the normal course of daily life, commerce, celebrations, education, gatherings, healthcare,
travel, arts, and culture have been disrupted in unprecedented ways across the world, Colorado, Summit
County, and Frisco; and

WHEREAS, widespread vaccination and subsequent herd immunity is the most effective way to prevent illness
or death from COVID-19 and to support a return to our vibrant family, educational, social, and cultural lives and
to economic wellbeing; and

WHEREAS, the Town Council of the Town of Frisco, Colorado wishes to express appreciation for the 221
residents of Frisco and Summit County who are volunteering in the fight against the COVID-19 pandemic by
assisting with getting over 23k vaccinations in arms during Summit County vaccine drives and clinics; and

WHEREAS, this volunteer and public health effort has propelled Summit County to the 5" highest percentage of
vaccinated residents out of 64 Colorado counties; and

WHEREAS, Town Council is grateful to those who keep our community’s strength and wellbeing foremost in their
hearts, regardless of inconvenience or personal cost,

WHEREAS, the Town of Frisco acknowledges that there are brighter and better days ahead because of the
outstanding efforts of these volunteers.

NOW THEREFORE, | HUNTER MORTENSEN, MAYOR OF THE TOWN OF FRISCO, COLORADO IN
CONSIDERATION OF ALL THAT HAS BEEN DONE AND IS BEING DONE, WE SAY THANK YOU TO THE
EXCEPTIONAL PEOPLE OF FRISCO AND SUMMIT COUNTY WHO ARE WORKING AS VACCINE
VOLUNTEERS. WE ARE PROUD OF YOU, PROUD TO BE A PART OF THIS COMMUNITY, AND PROUD TO
SERVE AS YOUR TOWN COUNCIL. WE THANK YOU ALL AND WANT YOU TO KNOW HOW MUCH WE
VALUE YOUR SERVICE AND COMMITMENT.

DATED THIS 13™ DAY OF APRIL, 2021.
TOWN OF FRISCO

By:

Hunter Mortensen, Mayor
ATTEST:

By:

Deborah Wohlmuth, CMC, Town Clerk



